
4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (e) Rob van Keulan – Ouruhia Hall 
 
  Rob van Keulan, caretaker of Ouruhia Hall spoke to Board regarding the Hall’s present financial 

difficulty, and options for its future use.  Ouruhia School would like to relocate the hall to the Ouruhia 
School grounds where it could be used for concerts, assemblies, indoor physical education and other 
activities.  Only a bowls club and a gardening club currently use the hall.  Both of these groups would still 
have access.  The Chairperson indicated that the hall was shortly to be upgraded to link it to the reserve, 
and requested that staff report back to the Board on issues related to the relocation proposal. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


